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REPORT NAME: Bus Garage Environmental Clean Up 
 
 
REPORT OF:  Operations Department 
 
 
FOR: Information 
 
 
STRATEGIC GOAL ALIGNMENT: We must stay compliant with EGLE codes or school operations would be in 

jeopardy. 
 
 
STRATEGIC OBJECTIVE ALIGNMENT: To operate SPS in a safe and environmentally friendly fashion we must 

comply with EGLE standards and guidelines. 
 
 
FISCAL FUND IMPACT: $37,810.00 for quarterly groundwater sampling and $17,415.00 for revised FAR or 

$55,225.00 which up to 90% Musta reimbursable. 
 
 
IMPACT AMOUNT: Total of $ 55,225.00 which up to $49,703 reimbursable from Musta. 
 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY/BACKGROUND: To comply with our latest FAR the district must test groundwater 
quarterly and submit samples for analysis. Arch Environmental personnel will revise the Final Assessment Report for the 
site based on these sample findings. The original FAR was withdrawn from review by EGLE in September of 2024. The 
reason for withdrawal was based on discussions between EAG, SPS, and EGLE. During these discussions EGLE staff 
stated that new Risk-Bases Corrective Action (RBCA), criteria would become available in the spring or early summer of 
2025, EGLE staff stated that new RBCA criteria would be less stringent. Arch will also prepare all the paperwork 
necessary to receive reimbursement from Musta. 
 
 
COST BENEFIT ANALYSIS: See attached documentation. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the expenditure of $55,225 to stay compliant with EGLE criteria. 
 
 
IMPACT IF NOT APPROVED: Heavy fines levied by the State for non-compliance, potential shutdown of enterprise. 
 
 
NEXT STEPS IF APPROVED: Sampling would occur in April, July, October of 2025, and January 2026. Arch would 
revise final assessment report in early 2026 and apply for Musta funds reimbursement concurrently. 
 
 
 
 


